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Enrollment:
October 2020 October 2021

3rd Grade 76 3rd Grade 74

4th Grade 74 4th Grade 78

5th Grade 102 5th Grade 74

Total 252 Total 226

National Custodian Appreciation Day 10/2/2021 Lincoln Elementary honored
Mr. Brown and Ms Koons with donuts on Friday the 1st as a gesture of appreciation for
all that they do to keep our building a clean and safe place!

Picture Day- InnerState Studio came on October 6th to take Fall school pictures and
were compliant and respectful of our covid requirements during their time with our
students.

Parent Teacher Conferences: The P/T conferences were held in person on
10/7/21 from 12:00 pm - 8:00 pm.  We were very grateful for a successful evening of
respectful visitors who complied with our mask requests during their time in the building.
Those unable to attend were reached by email exchange or phone conversations.
Teachers were able to make contact with 95% of parents.  Some are waiting for
upcoming virtual IEP meetings this month and some had just attended meetings earlier
this month.

End of 1st Qut/Report Cards- The grading period for the 1st nine weeks ended
on Friday, October 15, 2021 and the report cards will be distributed on Friday, October
22, 2021.

National Red Ribbon Week- will be celebrated October 25 -29 and I have been
working with Emily Icenogle, the school counselor, planning fun daily student activities
to follow the theme “Drug Free Looks Like Me.” ™ Ms Icenogle has lessons planned
for the students this week that reinforce red ribbon week and the theme.
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Life Health Safety
Fire Drills: We have completed 2 of our required fire drills.  One of which was
conducted with the fire department present. A 3rd fire drill will be scheduled in
November.
Shake Out: Lincoln Elementary will take part in the National Earthquake Drill on
10/21/21 @ 10:21 a.m.
LockDown: Lincoln Elementary has practiced one lockdown drill while
maintaining social distancing.  We will partake in another drill with law
enforcement from the Pana Police Department once we are able to get a date
scheduled with them.

Sparklight - Back in May 2021, I received an email from Sparklight wanting to
donate 50 Chromebooks to Lincoln Elementary.  After discussing this with Mr. Savage,
we accepted this generous gift.  Once we received the chromebooks and they were
“checked in”  Mrs. Hahnenkamp worked diligently to replace our older outdated
chromebooks with these new ones.  I have attached the Press Release they requested
along with the photos of students putting them to good use.  A great big thank you to
Sparklight from Lincoln Elementary School!

https://docs.google.com/document/d/1vt9_bM7dyN3eSVc27GobXV2WbkPJKyKtqgNPVW_vbio/edit?usp=sharing
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Building Initiative- Lincoln school has started a building initiative towards improved
Math Scores by implementing designated time for Response to Intervention (RtI) that
we call WIN (What I Need).  This time is in addition to Title I interventions that already
exist.  We recently had Brandon Wright, an attorney from Miller, Tracy, Braun, Funk,
Miller, Ltd., share insightful information about the law and how it pertains to collecting
data during interventions and the necessity of this information before referring students
for special education services.  This professional development helped clarify part of the
“why” in what we are doing as a building towards this initiative.

In addition, we are building a schoolwide guided math system into the core curriculum
block as a way for teachers to work more closely with students in small group settings
and bringing application to abstract concepts using manipulatives and hands-on
activities.
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CKH- Shawna Beckerman, our representative from Capturing Kids’ Hearts,  will be
visiting on October 22.  I have had monthly contact with her in Cohort meetings on
Zoom and the Lincoln School-Process Champions Team (we call Culture Club) will also
meet with her and  hold their first meeting this year to later discuss a staff-morale
building activity planned for Red Ribbon Week.

Discipline Referral Data from Lumens since starting CKH

8/19/19 - 10/14/19 51 Referrals

8/19/20 - 10/19/20 11 Referrals

8/19/21 - 10/19/21 6 Referrals


